
          
         

          
      

         

          
       

      

          
        
        

       
      

         
 

             
 

         
 

           
          
         

  
 

           
           
     

             
           

  
 

        
      

BOE	 Meeting	 Highlights	 
Board 	 of 	 Education 	 Meeting 	 January 	11 , 	2023 	

The Board of Education encourages the public to attend the meetings held on 
the second Wednesday of each month. There is an opportunity at the 
beginning of each meeting for input from the public. After that the Board 
conducts the School District’s business, including the Superintendent’s and 
Principals’ Reports, position appointments, and issues to act upon. 

Reorganizational Meeting  

• Tyler Kinnunen and George Eakin were sworn in for their new terms. 
• Officers were voted on. All previous positions were reelected. 

Regular  Meeting  
Public Participation   

• There were no public comments. 

Superintendent’s  Report-Tim  Keteri  
• The general fund is doing well. The hockey team shoveled the roofs to 
go towards their new jerseys. They also got a skate sharpening system 
that the sports booster club helped pay for. The varsity girls’ basketball 
team also got new jerseys. They received an anonymous donation that 
the National Honor Society is using to make filled backpacks for foster 
children. The shop also received an anonymous donation for a sanding 
table. 

• The Alumni Room is getting set up. The service wall will also be in 
there. 

• The district’s social media has been showcasing what is going on this 
year. 

• He offered his condolences to Board President Darren on the passing 
of his father, Jackie Bunny Niemi who served the district for 22 years. 
The Board as well expressed their sympathy to Mr. Keteri on the loss 
of his mother. 

Principal’s  Report-Kim  Harris,  South  Range  Elementary  
• Mrs. Harris was administering the hockey game but presented a 
written report. The MTSS team made goals at their last meeting 
including the Reading Intervention Guide. 

• Mrs. Lewandowski, art teacher, had a great Make and Take Art night 
before Christmas break that was well attended and received by the 
community. 

Principal’s and Athletic Report-Steve Lishinski, Jeffers High School 
• Exams and the end of the semester are approaching. 



          
         
        

         
            

 

       
 
 

       

• Mrs. Raffaeli, band director, and the band had their Christmas concert 
and they did a wonderful job. Honors Band is upcoming. She would 
like to fundraise for a senior band trip to Minneapolis. 

• There will be a half-day in February 17 for teacher in-service. 
• In athletics, there will be a lot of home games coming up. 

Action  Items  
• The Board discussed several action items. 

Submitted by Valerie Dobson, South Range Elementary 


